

Cheyenne Heritage Quilters

Patchwork Update SEPTEMBER 2018

Dedicated to encouraging and broadening quilter creativity, sharing quilting knowledge, exhibiting quilting accomplishments and contributing to the community

NOTE FROM OUR PRESIDENT Note from Mary Ellen Little

First of all, congratulations for an awesome quilt show!! Thank you to all who worked to make it a show to remember. We also have members who won ribbons at the fair. Does this mean we take a break from sewing and quilting? Maybe a little. Then it will be time to think about the holidays and making some great gifts or seasonal decorations. We have been invited by the Goshen County/Torrington quilters to attend their October on October 13th. I'll have details at the next meeting, basically we will do a show and tell featuring our guild activities as well as individual accomplishments.

The other thing coming up will be election of officers for next year. We will start talking about nominations at the next meeting, September 17th, and have elections at the October 1st meeting. Cathy James has agreed to be our president next year. Thank you Cathy. All the other elected offices are open. Please consider running for an office or committee head. Get your friends together and make it a group effort. The current board will be there to help you get started.

At the September 17th meeting we will learn about color theory from our presenter, Karen Hruby. What colors should I use for this project? What colors will go with this great fabric I found? Why do these colors work? Come to the meeting and find out the answers

. mlittle71@bresnan.net 631-9522

Mary Ellen Little

LIBRARY SEW: Cathy James Everyone is welcome to come sew and socialize in the Willow Room at the library on the last Tuesday of the month from 1 p.m. to 4 p.m. September 25, 2019 is the date. There are electrical outlets if you wish to bring a sewing machine, or hand work. We meet in the Willow Room Everyone is welcome!

Quilts of Valor: Marilyn Lanham. Quilts of Valor meets the 1st Tuesday of each month at 9-4 at Our Savior Lutheran Church on east Dell Range.

For more information call Marilyn Lanham at 635-9246 or email mlanham@bresnan.net

THE QUILT SHOW

Thanks to everyone for making this year's will show a success. We had over 125 quilts on display and we estimate we had about 400 people attend the show. Although final numbers are not in yet, ticket sales were strong and the boutique looks to have done well too. Your quilts were all beautiful. I'm already looking forward to the 2020 show.

Thank you Sue Frerich

TREASURER'S SUMMARY REPORT:

Income = \$65 Expenses = \$2925.31

Any club member wishing to see a full financial report may contact me and I will email a copy to you. If you do not have internet access, I will be happy to print out a copy for you.

Cathy James. Treasurer

Longarm of The West Custom Quilting, LLC Chevenne, WY 308-641-8638 Repurposed fabri Sewing Notions d Wonderil **Professional** ad **Custom En** Call for C Professiona Professional custom Longarm Quilting. design longarm **Pantograph** quilting call for a design done in 72 quote business hour turn around, Call for an appt. Quilt block to the right is featured in the September Country Living Magazine representing Wyoming

QUILT SHOW BOUTIQUE

Thank you to all the members who brought items to the Boutique and donated to the bake sale. I feel that the Boutique was a success thanks to everyone who brought in items.

Thank you again. Deb O'Grady and Mary Jo Hamilton



Cindy Brick was the certified judge for our quilt show and she was so impressed with the Dresden Plate quilts that were completed by our members that she offered to be the curator for our guild. What this means is that she will be contacting the Rocky Mountain Quilt Museum and the Paducah Quilt Museum on our behalf in hopes that they would be willing to do a display of our quilts. She will make the final choice on which guilts would be submitted for consideration in the display. Our guild would be responsible for paying the insurance and shipping costs of the quilts.

CHQ BOARD 2018

President.....Mary Ellen

Little President Elect.....Open

Past President......Rose Slatten

Vice President.....Linda Price

Secretary.....Mary Jo Hamilton

Treasurer.....Cathy James

Librarian Open

Greeter.....Donna Fisher

Hostess: Daenette More

New Members......Jo Ellen Mass,

Newsletter.....Marcia Stewart

Advertising.....Judy Gilmore



QUILT SHOW WINNERS

Category: Pieced Quilts - Large

First Place - Sue Frerich Second Place- Mari Harold

Category: Pieced Quilts - Small

First Place - Ione Pederson

Second Place - Jean Hursman

Category: Applique Quilts

First Place - Sylvia Garofalo

Second Place - Sandy Farrell

Category: Art Quilts

First Place - Penny Olive

Second Place - Jean Hursman

Honorable Mention - Mari Harpold

Category: Handwork Quilt

First Place - Ione Peterson

Second Place - Margo Coughlin

Category: Challenge Items

First Place - Tracy Wilson

Second Place - Laraine Hutchinson

Third Place - Judy Gilmore

Honorable Mention - Jo Ellen Mass

Category: Dresden Plate Quilts (Guild Round

Robin)

First Place - Carole Gardner

Second Place - Daenette More

Third Place - Mari Harold

Honorable Mention - Neoma White

Honorable Mention - Jean Hursman

BEST IN SHOW: Sue Frerich (Award of \$100)

2018 Quilt Club Programs

September 17	Karen Hurby, local quilt teacher will give a presentation on color – values, hue, etc.
	plus lots of ideas
September 28, 29 &	Southeast Region fall Retreat at LCC for State Guild
30 th	
October 1	Barb Gorges will give an informative talk "40 Years a Quilter: Fashion and Fads in Quiltmaking – Long-time CHQ member Barb Gorges traces fabrics, patterns and techniques influencing her quilting career. Copies of her quilt care book will be available for \$7 each."
October 15	Trunk Show by our own Marilyn Lanham.
November 5	Project Demo Night. (anyone who has a good simple idea that you would like to share.
	Please see me (Linda Price) or Mary Ellen Little.
November 17	A Saturday Sew day like we enjoyed in the Spring
(Saturday)	
November 19	NO Meeting
December 3	Christmas Party
LINDA'S NOTE	If anyone wants to give me an idea for a program in the future, please let me know and I will see if we can do something about it. Thank you Linda Price

EVENTS OF INTEREST

Southeast UFO Retreat Cheyenne, WY

September 28-30 2018

Cindy Brick will be a judge at the **Higher Ground Fair** in Laramie, WY on September 22 and 23, 2018 from 9 am to 6 pm on Saturday and 9 am to 4 pm on Sunday. The Fair is at the Albany County Fairgrounds at 3510 South Third St. She asked me to let you know about the Fair and to come see it! Tickets are available on-line for less than at the door.

If you participated in the Dresden Plate Round Robin but did not have your Dresden plate quilt completed or entered in the quilt show, it may not be too late to be included in the Museum shows. Let me know if you are interested.

I am excited that CHQ has the potential of having quilts displayed in these venues. Cindy believes that the Rocky Mountain area is not showcased enough at Paducah and that we have a good chance of getting accepted. More information will be given in the next few months. Stay tuned! Cathy James - Quilt Show Judging Chairperson









General Club Information

Guest Policy

Please invite friends to attend meetings. All skill levels and non-quilters are welcome. Non-members may attend two meetings. On the third and subsequent meetings, the non-member must pay \$2.00 unless membership dues are paid. If a guest speaker is scheduled, all guests are asked to pay a \$5.00 fee

Advertisements & Articles for Newsletter

Ads and articles must be quilt, craft or sewing related.

They must be "copy" ready. The newsletter editor is not responsible for typing your information. Email articles, questions or advertisement artwork by the first Tuesday of each month to the newsletter editor.

Cost for advertisements is: 1/4 page 3 1/2 x 4.5 \$10.00

Cell Phones

We ask that cell phones be silent or off, and that emergency conversations be held out of the meeting room.

Meeting Schedule

We meet at 7 p.m. the first and third Mondays of most months. Doors open at 6:30 p.m. Please feel free to come early and help set up or to socialize.

We meet only the first Monday of December and the third Monday of June, July and August. Meetings often include some type of program event or featured quilter, as well as show & tell and access to our library.

Show & Tell Guidelines

Show one or more finished projects. Share information regarding each piece. Feel free to ask for critique or input. Show & Tell items will be displayed for everyone to view and enjoy during break

Meeting Location:

First United Methodist Church (located at 108 E 18th Street (between Warren & Central Avenues) Please park in the lot on the north side of the church (Enter from Central or 19th street) and use the North door into the

building.

Our meetings begin at 7:00 p.m. Someone is usually at the church by 6:30 p.m. before each quilt meeting for those of you that would like a little more time to visit with each other. Your help with setting up and taking down is greatly appreciated.



Find us online at chquilters.org

Cheyenne Heritage Quilt Guild P O Box 21194 Cheyenne, Wy 82009